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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

7 January 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 8:30 am by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Jeff Mitchell, Barb Reinier, 
Helene Stewart, and Ken Skiles; SOADs Tara and Robert Edwards. 

 

Reports 

Minutes    

A change was made to the December minutes: “the office of corresponding secretary is to be 
left vacant.” December meeting minutes were approved as amended.   

 

Financial     

● $76,772 is the organization’s current net worth. 
● The actual income and expenses for last year were close to budget projections: $61,000 

income and $66,000 in expenses, leaving a $5,000 deficit for the year. PTOEC also has a 

rainy day fund of $15,554 in a certificate of deposit. 

● New income in 2016 included the Book Sale/Savers fundraiser and the trivia nite 

organized by Nancy Lang. 

● There have been some adjustments to the 2017 budget since the last meeting, including 

a new funding level for the senior fun nite DJ and the new summer camp funding level. 

● The list of people responsible for each budget item was reviewed. 

● Ron warned against saving funds and encouraged finding ways to use the money to 
benefit our members. Having too high a net worth might discourage future donors. 
● Motion 2017.1 Barb made a motion to approve the budget; Joe seconded. Motion 

carried. 

● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
 

Special Olympics Sports  

● Basketball - district tournament will be at the end of January 
● Snowshoe - State Winter Games will be 7-9 February in Galena. All but one athlete on 
the team qualified for state games. 
● Swimming, gymnastics and other summer sports are gearing up and will begin practices 
in the coming weeks. 
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Membership 

Tara reported on a continuing athlete concern.  

● On checking with those who know the athlete’s history, Tara found allegations about 
the athlete were unsubstantiated. At no time, past or present, has the athlete done 
anything warranting any type of reprimand.  

● Tara did send an email reminding the athlete that excessive texts, calls, and emails to 
Tara and coaches was not acceptable; the athlete understood and complied. 

● Participation requirements as set forth for the athlete were met; Tara accompanied the 
athlete for some sports. 

● The athlete is eager to participate in every sport but is not always capable due to 
physical disabilities. 

● The original participation agreement letter has expired; no further action will be taken 
on the terms of the letter. 

● Tara pointed out that the board should be responsible for helping to make 
accommodations for this athlete in the same manner that we do for other athletes. 

 

Fundraising 

Sherri reported that the company who manages Glo bingo events has filled its calendar for this 
spring. There was some discussion on the necessity of holding a big fundraiser at the current 
time. The general agreement was that plans can be made for holding such an event in spring of 
next year. It was also suggested that car washes can be held over the summer when there are 
less events on the schedule. 

 

Old Business  

Banquet 

Members discussed moving the annual Sports Banquet to the fall. Reasons included easier 
scheduling at that time of year, good kick-off to PTOEC year, more athletes would be eligible to 
participate, and better representation of the year’s activities and Summer Games can be 
included. Amber Brodak, Kathy Harnar, Carla McKee, and Barb Rainier have agreed to organize 
the event. Josh Mitchell has volunteered to DJ. 

 

New Business 

Strategic Planning Session 

Joe Harner led the board in an analysis of the organization’s strengths, weaknesses, 

opportunities, and threats. This list will be used throughout the coming year to help the board 

focus the energies of the organization on the areas of greatest benefit to its members. 
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Strengths 

● Some very good Coaches 

● Some determined parents 

● Financially secure 

● Broad population base 

● Multiple opportunities for members, 

both social and athletic 

● Networking among parents 

● History, legacy 

● SOADs 

 

Opportunities 

● Fundraising 

● Grants 

● Development of Young Athletes program 

● Collaboration across area 12: 

Grasshoppers and other local agencies 

● Athlete/member involvement: athletes 

as board members and mentors 

● Unlimited needs - never run out of things 

we could provide 

Weaknesses  

● Communication 

● Parent involvement 

● Branding - organization name 

● Recruiting - advertising 

● Coaches  

● Ineffective committees 

Threats 

● Lack of a “Safe” grant to ensure funding 

● Competition with other organizations 

● Legislative changes 

● Long term financial security 

● Thin leadership 

 

Governance 

Board members asked for a review by-laws; Ron and Kathy volunteered to review past history 

for other policies and by-law changes. 

 

Successional Planning 

Also discussed were possible contingency plans to be used if key persons leave the organization 

or can no longer fulfill the duties of their office. 

SOADS - Tara and Robert will remain as SOADs for “a while” 

● Possible replacements might be Ken Skiles and Tom Biondo  

● When change is impending, new SOADs shadowing the present ones for a time would 

be crucial to a smooth transition. 

● Tara will start listing what she does to put together a SOAD “manual”  

 

Calendar of Events 



5 
 

Sherri will get rough dates for all PTOEC events; Tara will list Special Olympics events to develop 

an organizational calendar that includes 

● Regional and state games 

● Fundraisers 

● Annual meeting 

● Senior fun nights 

● Board meetings 

● Social events 

 

Items for next agenda 

Continue successional planning discussions. 

 

The next meeting will be Wednesday 1 February at the Belleville Public Library 6-8 pm. Sherri 
will reserve space and confirm the location by email. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 10:37 am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

1 February 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:14 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, and Helene Stewart.  

 

Joe reported that he received a letter from Ken Skiles stating that, due to health and family 
issues, he was resigning from the board.  

Motion 2017.2 Joe moved that the board accept the resignation; Helene seconded. Motion 
carried. 

 

Reports 

Minutes    

A change was stated for the January minutes - Motion 2017.1 should read  “approve the 
proposed budget.” January meeting minutes were approved as ammended.   

 

Financial     

● Ron noted the income from the annual raffle and stated that he sent Noreen Frame a 
thank you letter for her continued dedication in running the raffle.  
● “Thank you” fruit baskets were sent to the doctors who provided free physicals for 
PTOEC athletes. 
● A clarification on fundraisers conducted by individual sports was discussed. 

o Individual sports can conduct fundraisers as long as they are coordinated with the 
PTOEC board. The purpose here is to coordinate fundraisers so there isn’t a PTOEC 
fundraiser every week. 

o Money collected through such fundraisers goes toward the general fund.  
o Individual sports place their requests through the SOADs. 
o Historically, sports have not been denied the funds that they need, regardless of 

how much they raised through their own efforts.  
o Historically, individual sports usually use more money than they raise through 

individual sport fundraisers. 
● The budget proposal was discussed. 

o A change was made to the budget: Tom Biondo will not be running the car wash; 
Sheri will chair instead 

o Bonnie volunteered to chair the Savers Fundraiser. 
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o Sheri volunteered to check with the Farmer’s Market to see if they still sponsor their 
fundraiser for PTOEC and if so, how much has been collected on behalf of the 
organization. 

● Motion 2017.3: Kathy made a motion to approve the budget; Bonnie seconded. Motion 
carried.  
● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 

 

Special Olympics Sports  

No SOAD report available 

● Basketball - The Team won a silver medal at districts; 4 athletes won gold in individual 
skills. 
● Snowshoe - State Winter Games will take place in Galena next week. 

 

Old Business  

Calendar 

Members discussed various dates and clarified activities presented in the PTOEC calendar of 
events. Joe will make additions and changes; Sheri will put the finalized calendar both online 
and out as a pdf to members through email. 

 

Board Meeting Place 

It was agreed that the Belleville Public Library room is a pleasant place for board meetings and 
centrally located. Members agreed to meet there for rest of the year. Sheri will arrange the 
dates with the library staff. 

 

New Business 

Scholarships  

Clarification on the availability and awarding of PTOEC scholarships was provided. 

● Scholarships are available for membership in PTOEC as well as for summer camp fees. 
● For PTOEC membership scholarships, someone who has knowledge of an athlete in 

need makes a request on behalf of an athlete. 
● Board members usually hear of and respond to such requests through email, so that the 

scholarship can be granted as soon as possible. 
● Because Jeff Price is familiar with his campers and their needs, he is the one who 

proposes all of the day camp scholarship requests. 
● As these requests are generally made after the full board adjourns for the summer, the 

board president, vice president, and treasurer vote to approve these scholarships. 
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Grants  

Helene volunteered to research grants that may be available to PTOEC. 

 

Strategic Planning 

Of the four areas of prime concern noted at the January board meeting - Athletics, 
Collaboration, Community, and Membership - the board chose Community, including 
communications, branding, and parental involvement, as the area where efforts can most 
effectively be focused. Board members are encouraged to brainstorm ideas for this area for 
next month’s discussion. 

  

It was also stated that looking at the organization in terms of a “big picture” plan to establish an 
organizational road map is also advisable. Such a plan would address questions such as 

● In Special Olympics sports, is the prime purpose to encourage participation or is winning 
gold medals most important? 

● How do we achieve the goals established in our purpose and bylaws? 
● What is the long-range plan for any surplus funds, should they become available? 

  

Miscellaneous 

A calendar fundraiser was suggested for next year, or perhaps just a PTOEC calendar for next 
year with athletes’ pictures and birthdays. 

 

Announcement of the Christmas Raffle winner will be added to the PTOEC page. 

 

Items for next agenda 

All board members are encouraged to come up with ideas for easy, effective ways to encourage 
more parent involvement in PTOEC by increasing the feeling of community among our 
members. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

6 March 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Jeff Mitchell. Also present 
were Jennifer Harper, guest; and Kelly Wettig and Mikayla Lentz, prospective board members.  

 

Reports 

Minutes    

February meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Ron received a donation of $3500 from the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus. Ron sent a 
thank you letter.  
● One of the vans had an unexpected repair at $200. Ron changed the wiper blades; Sheri 
shared that Scott changes the blades for free every time a van is brought in for service.  
● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 

 

 

 

Special Olympics Sports  

● Basketball - The High School and Senior teams both earned silver medals at the district 
tournament. The girls who participated in the skills competition will be headed to state in 
March. 

o A coaching situation with senior basketball team: 
▪ Doug McDaniel is a very good coach with athletes who don’t feel the need to 

go to state competition.  
▪ Some parents have expressed the concern that there are athletes who are 

eager to learn more basketball plays and progress to state. 
▪ John and Tim Pfeil have volunteered to coach a team. 
▪ Suggestions included: splitting the current team into two, those who want to 

go to state and those who don’t care to go to state; finding other coaches to 
help; asking Doug to be an assistant coach. 

▪ Joe suggested having a conversation with Doug, which Tara will conduct. 
▪ Fortunately, there’s ample time for any issues to be resolved. 
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▪ Joe thanked Tara for being proactive about these matters. 
o Tara was asked to check into getting the SWIC gym for practices next year, since this 

year’s practice courts at Whiteside didn’t include a way for athletes to go full court 
and build stamina. 

● Gymnastics - Coaches have reported a need for boy’s leotards and possibly a couple of 
leotards for new rhythmic gymnastics athletes. 
● Snowshoe - Danielle Lanxon is off to Austria to compete in snowshoe in the World 
Games. 
● Soccer - Practices have started on Tuesdays. 
● Swimming - District swim meet is 25 March at the Fruit Aquatic Center in Edwardsville. 
● Track - Practices have started on Saturdays. Coach Gene has asked that his text be used 
as a primary contact mode since Scott AFB now blocks his non-official emails. 
● Volleyball - Tara is going to reserve Whiteside for one or two volleyball clinics in early 
summer. 
● Board members and others are asked not to mail to PTOEC mailbox, digital is preferred 
● Tara and Robert prepared a SOAD manual that board members should review for 
suggestions. Joe will place the document on the google drive for future use. 

 

Old Business  

Membership 

Athlete issue: The Whitby/Pearson family paid dues electronically twice; Ron will refund one 
membership fee. 

An issue of parent behavior at state winter games was also discussed. Joe and Tara will meet 
with the family in question to stress Special Olympics organizational requirements for behavior 
as well as PTOEC policies that pertain to the situation. 

 

Fundraising 

These fundraising activities were discussed: 

● Car Wash - Sheri checked with Rick Effinger about a car wash at their garden center. He 
volunteered use of their water, public restrooms, and space on the date of our choice. 
(Offer of a pool party afterwards has not yet been mentioned.) Sheri will let him know 
that the board has chosen the date of 29 July. 

● Farmer’s Market - Sheri contacted the owner, Dan Schwendimann - who assured her 
that checks go out once a year and PTOEC’s check should show up in March. Dan didn’t 
have the name of his PTOEC contact with him, but it isn’t anyone currently on the board. 
The most likely place the check will be sent is the SAVE address; Sheri will keep checking 
and call him again if the check doesn’t arrive by April. 

● Savers Fundraiser - Bonnie reported that the last PTOEC Savers event collected 1604 
pounds of clothing, 288 pounds of miscellaneous goods, 498 pounds of books, and 
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netted about $360 for the organization. Bonnie plans to have pick up dates for 
donations at Fun Nights as well as at the spring picnic. There was some discussion of 
finding transportation of the goods to avoid the fees that Savers charge for pick ups. 
Renting a truck or finding someone who could donate a truck for a day was discussed. 

● O’Fallon Moose Lodge BBQ - this organization has a weekly BBQ and donates the profits 
they receive the third Saturday of every month to local 501c3 charities. Recipient 
organizations are asked to provide workers to serve and help in the kitchen. Profits can 
be up to $400. Joe mentioned that it would probably be better to focus on a few larger 
fundraisers as preferable to many small ones, but encouraged Bonnie get more 
information from the Moose Lodge. 

 

Web Site 

Calendar was sent out and is online. 

 

Strategic Planning 

Last month it was decided to focus on family involvement as the best way to strengthen PTOEC. 
Possible activities in this category were discussed.  

● Enhancing the PTOEC website as a clearinghouse for information 
○ An interactive “wiki” style web page of information about special needs services 

could be started and then edited by parents, teachers, and other providers over 
time and serve as a clearinghouse and a forum for information for our members 

○ Links to the organizations that help our members could be hotlinked to our site: 
DDS, SAVE, Social Security, autism agencies, Down’s Syndrome agencies, etc. 

● PTOEC FAQ web page - Kathy will begin collecting questions and writing the page 
● PTOEC Family Directory - Sheri/Bonnie/Kelly will research this resource and report next 

month 
● Experienced members and coaches acting as mentors for both coaches and parents was 

cited as another valuable idea 
● A PTOEC calendar with athlete pictures and birthdays, a parent social event, fall bonfire, 

and camping trip were listed but not discussed 
 

New Business 

Sibling Support - A new member to PTOEC asked if we have a sibling support group. Possible 
future organization of this type of activity would be of value to our members. Sheri has 
connections with knowledgeable professionals in this field who might train some PTOEC 
member as facilitators for such a group. 

 

Board Member Rotations:  
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● Roughly a third of the board rotates off each year; Ron is in his third year and 
Joe will check minutes to see who the others are.  

● Alyce may agree to be treasurer again; if not a new treasurer who has 
accounting experience needs to be nominated for next year.   

● Nancy Lang was cited as a valuable member to our organization, but may be too 
busy to stay on the board at the current time; Joe will talk to her to see if she is 
available.   

● Two new board members introduced themselves and the assets they can bring 
to the board:  

 

o Kelly Wettig is already a volunteer coach for Bocce, works at summer camp, is 
special needs aide, helped run the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus trivia night, and 
is active in several other organizations that could provide resources for PTOEC. 
Motion #2017.4 Jeff moved that Kelly be elected to the PTOEC board and Ron 
seconded. Motion carried.  

 

o Mikayla Lentz is Tara’s daughter; has special experience as the sibling of Special 
Olympics athlete Sineatha; has volunteered with snowshoeing, bowling and 
basketball; was active in the Hands Club at O’Fallon High School that helps 
peers build relationships with special needs kids; volunteered in group homes; 
wants to start coaching for PTOEC. Motion #2017.5 Kathy moved that Mikayla be 
elected to the PTOEC board and Jeff seconded. Motion carried. 

 

 

Items for next agenda 

Review of basic documents will be sent to members for review and future discussion. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 19:43 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

5 April 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:03 pm by President Joe Harnar. In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Ron Hindman, Nancy Lang, Mikayla Lentz, Barb Reinier, and Kelly 
Wettig. Sarah Ayran from Corpus Christi Youth Ministry attended as a visitor. 

 

Reports 

Minutes    

March meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Super Bowl of Caring - Sarah Ayran presented a check for $410 from the youth group of 
Corpus Christi Church. Sarah is the leader of the group, who conducted a “Super Bowl 
Sunday” collection and elected to donate the proceeds to PTOEC.  
● $15 k was received from the United Way through our sponsor, SAVE. Ron reiterated the 
reasons why we have been sponsored by SAVE for the last 15 years and why we will 
continue to do so: there are less administrative concerns for PTOEC because all we have to 
provide is an annual financial report to SAVE. Ron also thought that if an organization is 
funded directly by United Way, it cannot conduct any other fund-raising activities.  
● Finances are high now, but several “big ticket” items will be due soon, including day 
camp.  
● There was some discussion of investigating a possible endowment program in the 
future. 
● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 

 

Special Olympics Sports  

Tara was not able to attend, but submitted this report via email: 

● Snowshoe: Danielle Lanxon competed in the World Winter Games in Austria, bringing home 

a silver medal in the relay, a bronze in the 400m, and 5th place in the 200m race. 

● State Basketball: Athletes in the skills competition at the state basketball tournament 

brought home two gold medals, one silver, and one bronze. The Lady Sparks brought home 

the first place trophy. 
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● Swimming: 27 athletes competed at the district swim meet, with 17 individuals and two 

relay teams qualifying for state summer games. 

● Soccer: competition will be 22 April at Chatham 

● Gymnastics: District meet will be 23 April at the Belleville Sportsplex. The weekend of 6 May 

we have three gymnasts heading to Marietta, GA for an invitational SO competition. Please 

keep them and Coach Jenny in your thoughts during their travels for a safe trip. 

● Track: The spring qualifier track meet will be 29 April at SIU Edwardsville. At this event, 

Patricia Haake will be lighting the torch as she received the most donations for the Polar 

Plunge fundraiser.  

● We have seen physicals start to pile in along with many people questioning why they need 

one since it was done last year. My best response has been "This keeps your athlete from 

any danger of being scratched at the events. We never know when life can happen and if 

we wait until the physical is actually due, something will come up preventing it from being 

done in time." Once they realize it's for this reason most are pretty happy PTOEC has 

adopted an annual requirement. Just FYI in case any families ask you why this is. 

 

Old Business  

Membership 

Meeting - All board members are encouraged to look for a guest speaker for the annual 
membership meeting. 

 

Fundraising 

Savers Fundraiser: Originally scheduled to be conducted at the spring picnic, this fundraiser has 
been canceled. It may be rescheduled for the fall Banquet. 

 

Strategic Planning 

● Board members are encouraged to think of a candidate for the office of Treasurer; 
preferably someone with bookkeeping experience. 

● FAQ page - Joe will send old brochures and get advice from “old” parents to send to Kathy. 
Board member are encouraged to send their own question ideas to add to the list.  

● Family Directory - Kelly reported that she, Sheri, and Bonnie have not yet started on this 
project. 

 

New Business 
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● Board members are encouraged to find sets of 100 “swag” items for the grab bags at the 
sports banquet.  

● A brief discussion on a donated swing set. Barb will research the feasibility of re-selling or 
auctioning the item and using the proceeds for PTOEC needs. 

● Area 12 contacted Tara concerning a DRS client who would like to participate in Special 
Olympics. Joe volunteered to get more information. 

● Kelly went over the summer camp application and flyer, using board suggestions to update 
the documents. 

○ Board members agreed that continuing to collect data as previously done for the 
Variety grant would be helpful for demographics information and possible future 
grants. 

○ Kelly will finalize the forms with Jeff. 
● Kathy reported that the state organization is well into their plans to celebrate the 50th 

anniversary of the first Special Olympics games. 
○ There are plans for traveling exhibits and events in southern Illinois, particularly 

at Touch of Nature, south of Carbondale, where one of the founders of the 
games started a special needs camp.   

○ State SO staff are working with the City of Chicago to have a permanent Flame of 
Hope installed at Soldier Field, the site of the first games, similar to the flame in 
Greece that lights the torch for each Olympic Games. All Special Olympics World 
Games torches would then be lit in Chicago, instead of in Greece.  

● Nancy announced that as of 1 January the Knights of Columbus Hall in O’Fallon will be free 
for PTOEC use, making it a possible banquet site. Joe will call Karla to check into it. Laurie is 
the contact at the hall. 

● Nancy needs a corporate letter to show how PTOEC operates so she can continue to make 
purchases for Fun Nights at the Restaurant Depot in St. Louis. Ron will share the necessary 
information. 

 

Motion # 2017.4 Kathy moved to adjourn and Kelly seconded; meeting adjourned at 6:59 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

3 May 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:02 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Mikayla Lantz, and Kelly Wettig; SOADs 
Tara and Robert Edwards 

 

Reports 

Minutes    

Minutes amended to show that the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus hall may be used by PTOEC 
without charge for only the year 2017. 

April meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● $500 was received from the Belleville Knights of Columbus tootsie roll drive 
● $85k currently in bank account 
● Van repair was around $400 for the broken windshield. 
● The annual PTOEC raffle netted $1595. Mary Boone won the $300 prize. 
● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
 

Special Olympics Sports  

● Bowling - Practices will begin Sunday July 16 at 6 pm. The start date is later than last year’s 
to cut down on expenses. The move to Sunday will be better for getting the number of 
alleys we need, as well as decreasing the chance of getting bumped from lanes because of 
league play. Competition will be at the end of September, so the season is not stretched out 
as much as in the past. Coaches will be the SOADs who will try assigning lane parents to 
assist the athletes. Mike, the youth bowling coach, can be invited to give tips to the 
athletes. The bowling ramps were lost at the end of last season, so Tara is going to find 
prices to present to the board. 

● Golf - Golf starts on 5 June in O’Fallon. 
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● Swimming - The YMCA is now requiring that two lifeguards are on duty any time more than 
25 athletes are swimming. This increases our costs. Board members suggested looking into 
bringing in volunteer lifeguards. 

● Softball - Coaches at Scott AFB will work with the athletes who are entering the skills 
competitions, while Brenda Reed (a special ed coordinator) and PTOEC takes the team is 
The contact at Scott has three athletes interested in playing on a team and we have seven; 
hopefully that would draw in more athletes to allow for team building. Skills practice starts 
Wednesday 31 May. Team practices will be on Saturday mornings; start date will be 
communicated via email. 

● 70 athletes will be going to summer games in various events. We can rent two vans from 
Enterprise at $319.06 per van; we will need them for 3 days There is a discount available if 
we become a corporate customer. The total would be $638.12 for 2 vans for three days. 
Ron asked if that includes insurance; he also asked if a bus would be better.  

 

Old Business  

 

• A swing set was donated to PTOEC. Joe suggested to the donors that they sell the 
set on Craig’s list and donate the proceeds, it they wish.   

• The annual Car Wash will take place at Effinger’s Garden Center on July 29. Sheri 
will have fliers and worker sign-up at the picnic next week. Pizza and water will be 
provided for the workers from 12-1pm. Sheri will check with Scott Lanxon to see if 
we can have athletes collecting donations at the four-way stop in front of Effinger’s. 

 

Strategic Planning 

●  PTOEC FAQ - Kathy gave an update on progress and asked that board members suggest 
questions to be answered. 

●  Family Directory - Kelly, Bonnie, and Sheri will begin work at soon as they can get together.   

 

Membership 

●  Joe reported that a referral of an athlete wishing to join Special Olympics was received  from 
DRS.  Joe shared information on PTOEC with the family. 

●  Danielle Lanxon will receive a plaque at the annual picnic in recognition of her 
accomplishments at World Winter Games.  

 

New Business 

●  It was reported that an athlete found a syringe at Arnold Field and was poked with it. Rich 
Carrothers spoke with the Belleville Police Department and asked them to increase surveillance 
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at the field. Coaches will need to be more vigilant and check the field before athletes enter for 
practices.   

●  Helene Stewart submitted her resignation from the PTOEC board. Motion # 2017.5 Kelly 
made a motion to accept the resignation. Sheri seconded. Motion carried. 

●  Amber suggested that PTOEC host a chili cookout and bonfire at Arnold field, perhaps on 
Labor Day weekend, as an annual event. Joe will talk to Amber and Nancy Lang to explore the 
possibility and coordinate with other annual events.  

●  The date for the Sports Banquet is set for October 7, (the same day of the bocce regional 
tournament), at Belle-Aire Bowl. 

●  Cosmic Bingo will be held February 3 at the O’Fallon KC hall. Mardi Gras and Super Bowl were 
suggested as themes. Kathy Harnar, Kelly, and Tara will form a committee to support Sheri in 
organizing the event. Package cost of $1500 includes a DJ, music, bingo cards, advertising, and 
the bingo machine. KC requires that we use their bar for drinks, but we may bring in our own 
food.  A 50/50 raffle and silent auction were suggested as additions to this event.  

●  The number of active, paid members has reached 130, which is a new high for PTOEC.   

●  Tara will start talking to coaches to get an idea for how an athlete of the year program will 
work.  

●  The membership meeting will be held on 6 October. It was suggested that members would 
be interested in finding out how Special Olympics handles divisioning in sports events. Kathy 
will contact Justin at regional 12 (soon to be area J) to see if he can be the guest speaker on this 
topic. 

 

Items for next agenda 

Should we establish awards for outstanding athlete, outstanding coach, and family of the year 
and announce these honors at the annual banquet?  

Should we re-establish the practice of giving a PTOEC t-shirt to athletes after their first year of 
participation, shorts after the second year, and a backpack or duffle bag at the end of the third 
year.? 

 

Ron moved to adjourn the meeting and Mikayla seconded. Meeting adjourned at 7:13 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

6 September 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Mikayla Lentz, Jeff 
Mitchell, and Kelly Wettig. Also in attendance was John Pfiel.  

 

Reports 

Minutes    

May meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Summer camp operated at a $7k deficit last summer, compared to an $8k deficit this year 
without funding from Variety. Some of the reasons included: 

o There were not as many campers as last year. 
o Pay raises were included in this year’s budget. 
o Camp expenses were still within the target: Jeff kept expenses under the set budget 

by $3k.  
● Ron reviewed our actual expenses for the year to date.  

o Revenue is 76% of projected, which is average for this time of year. 
o Expenses are up to 72 % of the projected amount. 
o There is some concern that revenue this year is partially based on an increase in 

one-time contributions, which isn’t a steady source of annual revenue. 
o Bowling free will donations are up. 
o Insurance is up to $7400. There was some discussion on trying to find lower rates, 

but an insurance agent who had been consulted recently recommended we stay 
with our current company, since a new company would probably increase rates from 
the start. 

o Uniform expenses are $1600, which is over the projected budget. This amount 
includes clothes for resale, so this line item should end up close to projections once 
clothes are sold. 

● Our net worth is $74,120 which is one year’s operating budget even if there is no other 
income. 

● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
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Special Olympics Sports  

● Basketball - Practices begin 6 November and will be held at Whiteside School on Mondays 
from 6:30 pm to 8 pm. 

● Bocce  - Practices are on Wednesdays. Since we’re currently practicing with borrowed 
courts, (ours were wrong size), Kelly is planning to purchase new courts. 

● Bowling - 84 athletes are participating, which is up from previous years. Competitions are 
24 September and 1 October. 

● Golf - Practices are Saturdays at 3 pm.  
● Softball - Practices are on Sundays; the team has qualified for the fall festival. 
● Snowshoe - Practices start 7 October.  
● Volleyball - Two teams with 19 athletes will participate in the district tournament on 17 

September  
● Flag Football will be held at the University of Illinois this weekend. It will become an official 

Special Olympics Illinois sport in 2018. 
● Area 12 gets a small grant from their participation in Med Fest each year. Justin offered 

PTOEC a chance to participate in the grant. The board agreed that more information is 
needed. 

 

Old Business  

Picnic 

Picnic - About 100 people participated in this year’s picnic. Belleville Mayor Mark Eckert offered 
comments and stayed to visit with athletes and families. (The mayor also visits day camp each 
year to talk to campers and have lunch.)  

 

Car Wash  

● There was good weather and a steady stream of cars at the car wash. $874 profit was 
realized. The mayor attended, as did family, teachers, and friends of athletes. The 
suggestion was made to change the signs from showing “PTOEC” to having “Special 
Olympics” more prominently, as the public identifies with Special Olympics more readily.  

● The members attending the car wash signed thank you cards to give to Rick Effinger and 
Kenny. The Effingers donated the facility and running water; Kraus Automotive donated the 
cleaning materials. 

 

Banquet 

RSVPs are coming in for the sports banquet on 7 October. Rich will be the DJ, Tara Wentz is 
working on the slide show, and Panorama Bowl is reserved as the venue and caterer. Haline is 
still collecting grab bag items. There will be no silent auction this year. There was some 
discussion on the necessity of providing for those who have special dietary restrictions at future  
banquets. 
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Trivia Night 

Kelly has scheduled 17 November for the trivia night and silent auction at the Knights of 
Columbus hall in O’Fallon. 

 

Cosmic Bingo 

● Sheri reported that Nancy is working with the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus to share the 
organizing duties as well as the profits. 

o Working as partners will make it a bigger event. 
o Partnering with another organization means there’s less stress on PTOEC members 
o The KC is giving us one event free of hall rental each year. If we choose the 

November trivia night as the free event and partner with the KC for the bingo, we 
would pay no more than half of one hall rental and still sponsor two events. 

● The date is set for 27 January 2018. This date will also be finalized with Tribout so the $250 
deposit will hold the date with them. Total cost for the bingo package is $1500 plus $2 per 
person for glo hat and glo dauber.     

● Admission will be $20 per person at the door 
● Kelly is taking Sheri’s place as organizer with Nancy.  
● The board agreed to the changes but requested details be clarified at the next board 

meeting. 
 

PTOEC Directory 

Sheri talked to a photographer for family directory but could not get a good deal. Kelly, Sheri, 
and Bonnie still looking for a photographer who would work with us or someone who 
specifically does directories. Jeff mentioned he might know someone who could help. 

 

FAQs 

Kathy reported that before a FAQs page can be added to the website, the information on which 
it would be based needs to be updated. Kathy distributed copies of the first half of the athlete 
handbook with recommendations for changes. She requested that members peruse the 
document before the next meeting and add suggestions. 

 

New Business 

● Tara and Rich worked on a parent code of conduct over the summer. A brief overview and 
report was given; more discussion will take place at a future meeting when Tara can be 
included. 
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● A Clinic with the Cardinals at Busch Stadium was put forth as a possible PTOEC event. The 
clinic would include batting pitching, fielding practice, time on the infield with the Cardinal 
players, and vouchers for hot dogs and Cokes. 

● John Pfiel presented the possibility of PTOEC sponsoring a camp outing for its members. 
John has experience and is willing to run an event lasting one or two nights. 

o  A 1:1 or 2:1 chaperone to athlete ratio is required for this event. 
o The outing would take place one of the last two weekends in June, after summer 

games, at the American Legion Freedom Farm group camping facilities. John 
suggested reserving the site as soon as possible, since family campers like to book 
early. Family  and athlete campers would need to register with John by April or May.   

o The Post Commander at the farm is enthusiastic about the venture.  
o There are 19 electric sites at $20 each and a free group site that can accommodate 

up to 50 tents. 
o Group snacks, an evening meal, campfire, breakfast, and activities would be 

provided. Other programming may be included. 
o John requested that PTOEC cover the cost of food, estimated at $400-500. 
o Motion #2017.7 Jeff moved and Sheri seconded a motion that PTOEC sponsor a 

campout as described, budgeting up to $500 for the event. Motion carried. 
o John gave his contact information: 618.977.9881; Jan is 618.973.7650. 

 

Items for next agenda 

A question about the membership status of Unified Partners arose: should they have to pay 
membership fees, since they are volunteers? This item will be included in a future agenda 

 

Motion #2017.8 Kathy moved Mikayla seconded to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

6 September 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:06 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Mikayla Lentz, Jeff 
Mitchell, and Kelly Wettig. Also in attendance was John Pfiel.  

 

Reports 

Minutes    

May meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Summer camp operated at a $7k deficit last summer, compared to an $8k deficit this year 
without funding from Variety. Some of the reasons included: 

o There were not as many campers as last year. 
o Pay raises were included in this year’s budget. 
o Camp expenses were still within the target: Jeff kept expenses under the set budget 

by $3k.  
● Ron reviewed our actual expenses for the year to date.  

o Revenue is 76% of projected, which is average for this time of year. 
o Expenses are up to 72 % of the projected amount. 
o There is some concern that revenue this year is partially based on an increase in 

one-time contributions, which isn’t a steady source of annual revenue. 
o Bowling free will donations are up. 
o Insurance is up to $7400. There was some discussion on trying to find lower rates, 

but an insurance agent who had been consulted recently recommended we stay 
with our current company, since a new company would probably increase rates from 
the start. 

o Uniform expenses are $1600, which is over the projected budget. This amount 
includes clothes for resale, so this line item should end up close to projections once 
clothes are sold. 

● Our net worth is $74,120 which is one year’s operating budget even if there is no other 
income. 

● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
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Special Olympics Sports  

● Basketball - Practices begin 6 November and will be held at Whiteside School on Mondays 
from 6:30 pm to 8 pm. 

● Bocce  - Practices are on Wednesdays. Since we’re currently practicing with borrowed 
courts, (ours were wrong size), Kelly is planning to purchase new courts. 

● Bowling - 84 athletes are participating, which is up from previous years. Competitions are 
24 September and 1 October. 

● Golf - Practices are Saturdays at 3 pm.  
● Softball - Practices are on Sundays; the team has qualified for the fall festival. 
● Snowshoe - Practices start 7 October.  
● Volleyball - Two teams with 19 athletes will participate in the district tournament on 17 

September  
● Flag Football will be held at the University of Illinois this weekend. It will become an official 

Special Olympics Illinois sport in 2018. 
● Area 12 gets a small grant from their participation in Med Fest each year. Justin offered 

PTOEC a chance to participate in the grant. The board agreed that more information is 
needed. 

 

Old Business  

Picnic 

Picnic - About 100 people participated in this year’s picnic. Belleville Mayor Mark Eckert offered 
comments and stayed to visit with athletes and families. (The mayor also visits day camp each 
year to talk to campers and have lunch.)  

 

Car Wash  

● There was good weather and a steady stream of cars at the car wash. $874 profit was 
realized. The mayor attended, as did family, teachers, and friends of athletes. The 
suggestion was made to change the signs from showing “PTOEC” to having “Special 
Olympics” more prominently, as the public identifies with Special Olympics more readily.  

● The members attending the car wash signed thank you cards to give to Rick Effinger and 
Kenny. The Effingers donated the facility and running water; Kraus Automotive donated the 
cleaning materials. 

 

Banquet 

RSVPs are coming in for the sports banquet on 7 October. Rich will be the DJ, Tara Wentz is 
working on the slide show, and Panorama Bowl is reserved as the venue and caterer. Haline is 
still collecting grab bag items. There will be no silent auction this year. There was some 
discussion on the necessity of providing for those who have special dietary restrictions at future  
banquets. 
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Trivia Night 

Kelly has scheduled 17 November for the trivia night and silent auction at the Knights of 
Columbus hall in O’Fallon. 

 

Cosmic Bingo 

● Sheri reported that Nancy is working with the O’Fallon Knights of Columbus to share the 
organizing duties as well as the profits. 

o Working as partners will make it a bigger event. 
o Partnering with another organization means there’s less stress on PTOEC members 
o The KC is giving us one event free of hall rental each year. If we choose the 

November trivia night as the free event and partner with the KC for the bingo, we 
would pay no more than half of one hall rental and still sponsor two events. 

● The date is set for 27 January 2018. This date will also be finalized with Tribout so the $250 
deposit will hold the date with them. Total cost for the bingo package is $1500 plus $2 per 
person for glo hat and glo dauber.     

● Admission will be $20 per person at the door 
● Kelly is taking Sheri’s place as organizer with Nancy.  
● The board agreed to the changes but requested details be clarified at the next board 

meeting. 
 

PTOEC Directory 

Sheri talked to a photographer for family directory but could not get a good deal. Kelly, Sheri, 
and Bonnie still looking for a photographer who would work with us or someone who 
specifically does directories. Jeff mentioned he might know someone who could help. 

 

FAQs 

Kathy reported that before a FAQs page can be added to the website, the information on which 
it would be based needs to be updated. Kathy distributed copies of the first half of the athlete 
handbook with recommendations for changes. She requested that members peruse the 
document before the next meeting and add suggestions. 

 

New Business 

● Tara and Rich worked on a parent code of conduct over the summer. A brief overview and 
report was given; more discussion will take place at a future meeting when Tara can be 
included. 
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● A Clinic with the Cardinals at Busch Stadium was put forth as a possible PTOEC event. The 
clinic would include batting pitching, fielding practice, time on the infield with the Cardinal 
players, and vouchers for hot dogs and Cokes. 

● John Pfiel presented the possibility of PTOEC sponsoring a camp outing for its members. 
John has experience and is willing to run an event lasting one or two nights. 

o  A 1:1 or 2:1 chaperone to athlete ratio is required for this event. 
o The outing would take place one of the last two weekends in June, after summer 

games, at the American Legion Freedom Farm group camping facilities. John 
suggested reserving the site as soon as possible, since family campers like to book 
early. Family  and athlete campers would need to register with John by April or May.   

o The Post Commander at the farm is enthusiastic about the venture.  
o There are 19 electric sites at $20 each and a free group site that can accommodate 

up to 50 tents. 
o Group snacks, an evening meal, campfire, breakfast, and activities would be 

provided. Other programming may be included. 
o John requested that PTOEC cover the cost of food, estimated at $400-500. 
o Motion #2017.7 Jeff moved and Sheri seconded a motion that PTOEC sponsor a 

campout as described, budgeting up to $500 for the event. Motion carried. 
o John gave his contact information: 618.977.9881; Jan is 618.973.7650. 

 

Items for next agenda 

A question about the membership status of Unified Partners arose: should they have to pay 
membership fees, since they are volunteers? This item will be included in a future agenda 

 

Motion #2017.8 Kathy moved Mikayla seconded to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 7:26 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

4 October 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Bonnie Harper, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Mikayla Lentz, and Barb 
Reinier; SOADs Tara and Robert Edwards. 

 

Reports 

Minutes    

September meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Several memorial contributions in name of Carol Blank, grandmother of the Trefenbach 
family have been received. A $500 donation from Pat and Michelle Huether, friends of the 
Costello family, has also been received. 

● $2300 in reservations for the banquet have been collected; expenses have not yet been 
received. 

● The annual audit has not yet been completed; $1500 in audit fees is expected. 
● Ron anticipates a $3k surplus.  
● The budget may not show a deficit for the year, which means there will be funds available 

for any needs the organization may have.  
● Ron recommended that the organization explore the establishment of a PTOEC endowment 

fund as an option for financial security.    
● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
 

Special Olympics Sports  

● Basketball - Starts 6 November at 6:30. There was a lengthy discussion concerning coaches 
and coaching abilities. It was suggested that Joe send an email to the membership asking 
who is interested in coaching the sport. Following an initial meeting, which Robert 
volunteered to manage, a count of athletes will be taken, the number of teams decided, 
and assignment of coaches will be completed. This restructuring should balance the skills of 
the coaches with the needs of the athletes. 

● Bocce - District competition is this weekend at Highland. 
● Bowling - 18 progressed to the next round of competition on 5 November. Our highest 

number of bowlers, 84 (Including some from SAVE) participated this year.  
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● Gymnastics - Seneatha Trice has been chosen to go to National games as a level 4 gymnast 
for team Illinois; Jenny Hitt and Melanie Kozak have been chosen as coaches. 

● Snowshoe - The team is in need of four pairs of snowshoes 
● Volleyball - Both teams earned gold medals at districts and qualified for Fall Games at 

Rockford on 29 October. 
● Football - Both teams placed first and will compete at the Carbondale Invitational at the end 

of November. 
● Ron suggested that the recording in spreadsheet format of the athletes and teams who win 

gold, silver, and bronze at district and state competitions be restarted in January 2018. 
While it is no longer needed for recording to Variety, it make prove a valuable marketing 
tool.  

● The proposed involvement in the Area 12 healthy athletes grant was reviewed again. While 
board members were willing to share the number of athletes served so that Area 12 could 
increase the amount they receive from the grant, there was some concern that having to 
sign the “hold harmless” form required by the state organization for such services might 
harm the relationship we have built with our volunteer doctors. Tara will check to see if the 
form is really necessary to participate in the grant. 

● A proposed athlete of the year award had been mentioned at the May meeting. Although 
coaches have submitted a few nominations, the board decided to table the idea until next 
year, since adequate consideration has not been given to the structure and selection of the 
award. 

● The Parent Code of Conduct that was created over the summer for flag football is now 
being circulated to other teams, including soccer, volleyball, and basketball. Coaches and 
parents are pleased with the success of the document. 

 

Old Business  

Membership 

● The annual membership meeting is this coming Friday 13 October at 6:30 at Pathways. A 
speaker from SAVE and/or Justin Dunning from Area 12 will be featured. Joe will give a brief 
overview of the health of the organization and estimates the meeting will be no longer than 
45 minutes. 

● Paid memberships are up to 144 - a new record for PTOEC. 
 

Fundraising 

● Trivia -  Barb will contact Kelly for more information on progress, particularly on silent 
auction items. 

● Bingo - Sheri will touch base with Kelly and Nancy concerning the plans for Cosmic Bingo. 
NB: In a phone call after the meeting adjourned, Kelly told a few remaining board members 
that the Knights of Columbus are waiving the hall rental fee and paying half of the Tribout 
bill, in exchange for half of the profits. 
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Banquet 

225 reservations have been received to date for the Banquet this weekend. Athletes will 
receive PTOEC pull tags to attach to a backpack or duffle bag. 

 

Strategic Planning 

● FAQs project is on hold until members can look over proposed changes to the athlete 
handbook. It will take a subcommittee of knowledgeable members to rewrite the sections 
on each sport. 

● Jeff contacted a photographer concerning the directory project but the individual only takes 
pictures and wants more details before committing to the project. Barb also knows a couple 
who do photography whom she will contact. Ron stated  he will get the name of at least one 
company who specializes in directories. 

 

New Business 

● Kathy informed the board of a new polar plunge event in the area - the Dumpster Plunge at 
the 4204 Banquet Center in Belleville. This first-of-its-kind event will include a band, dinner, 
and other elements for a fun evening in March. It is hoped that PTOEC will gather a team for 
the plunge. 

 

Items for next agenda 

1. Membership status of Unified Partners: should they have to pay membership fees, since they 
are volunteers? 

2. Structure and selection of a possible athlete of the year award, as well as family of the year, 
volunteer of the year, etc. 

3. Establishing an endowment for PTOEC. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 19:07 pm because several members had to leave and we lost our quorum 
before we could vote. So does that mean we’re still in session until Wednesday 1 November?  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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Next motion # 2017.9 

Belleville PTOEC 

Board Meeting 

1 November 2017 

 

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm by President Joe Harnar.  In attendance were board 
members Kathy Costello, Ron Hindman, Sherri Kraus, Mikayla Lentz, Jeff Mitchell, and Kelly 
Wettig, as well as SOADs Tara and Robert Edwards  

 

Reports 

Minutes    

October meeting minutes were approved.   

 

Financial     

● Ron reported that income is at $53,000, noting that membership fees will also be coming 
soon. 

● The annual audit is an upcoming expense. Ron recommends staying with the current 
accountant. 

● Paypal has been used successfully at functions such as the Sports Banquet and will be used 
at the upcoming Trivia Night and to collect the annual membership fees at physicals. Cash 
or check is preferred, however, since Paypal charges a fee for each transaction. 

● Ron had two recommendations for talking points as board members interact with families 
at the annual free physicals day and other events: 

o Remember to state, if asked, that PTOEC SOADs are not paid; it is more accurate to 
state that they receive a stipend, or are reimbursed for their volunteer expenses.. 
This aligns with the insurance coverage the SOADs receive, as well as presents a 
more accurate picture to potential donors. 

o It is helpful to point out that there is no increase in memberships fees this year. This 
is our fourth year of no fees increase. 

● For more information, see this month’s financial report. 
 

Special Olympics Sports  

● Bocce - 16 athletes have qualified to go to state summer games 
● Bowling - 18 athletes qualified for state tournament this weekend but only 17 will be 

attending. 
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● Snowshoe - 20 Athletes are preparing for the district competition in Mt. Vernon on 9 
December. 

● Swimming - Jeff Price has been invited to help train swimming athletes at the Michael 
Phelps Center in Chicago. This honor will be shared with members through the website.  

● Volleyball - At state fall games this past weekend, Team Fusion were the Division 5 
champions. Team Slammers athletes were awarded bronze medals in Division 4. Tara 
reported that next year the teams will be consolidated into one unified team and will 
include unified partners. Since unified rules have been changed in the last few years, 
coaches can now be unified partners. Tara and Robert intend to play as unified partners 
with the new team. Up to three unified players can be on the court at the same time during 
a game, playing alongside at least three Special Needs athletes.  

● Flag football - State competition will be held 18 November at SIU Carbondale. 
 

Old Business  

 

Membership 

● Annual meeting turnout was low. 16 members, including board members, were in 
attendance. 

● Sheri suggested we put out a survey to see what parents would like to see at the annual 
meetings, or what speakers they would like to hear, in hopes that more members would 
attend.  

● Joe was complimented on his power point and the way the meeting was conducted. 
 

Fundraising 

● Trivia - Kelly reported that she has reservations for about 14 tables as compared to the 21 
tables we had last year. She also stated that baskets for the silent auction are needed. Kelly 
reported that all other details are under control. Joe suggested that all board members 
encourage their social networks to participate in the trivia night. 

● Cosmic Bingo - Kelly will be having a meeting with KC representatives the week after the 
trivia night. Plans still include splitting profits and costs with KC. Kelly will double check to 
make sure Tribout is contracted for that night. 

 

Banquet 

The fall Sports Banquet was acclaimed a success. Ron reported that $2941 in donations and 
admissions were collected and expenses were $4163. Joe was congratulated on the awards 
presentations - calling five athletes at a time kept the evening moving along while allowing each 
athlete some time in the spotlight. 
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Vans 

Tara reported that the older van needs breaks and both vans are in need of new license tags. 
Ron has already purchased the tag for the newer van and will place it this week. He will attend 
to the older van’s tag next month when it is due. 

Sheri suggested that both vans are in need of maintenance and will advise Scott that he can 
pick up each van at his convenience to take to Kraus Automotive for safety checks, repairs, and 
oil changes.  

Motion 2017.9 Ron moved that Scott Kraus be allowed to make all necessary repairs to the 
vans, and bill PTOEC for the costs. Mikayla seconded. Motion carried. 

Joe will talk to Jeff Price about encouraging Douglas special education teachers to keep the gas 
tanks full when they borrow the vans for their program needs. 

 

Strategic Planning 

● FAQs - Joe is merging Kathy’s handbook updates and FAQs into a single document so the 
board can read and approve changes more easily. 

● PTOEC Directory -Jeff has a contact with a photographer who would be willing to take 
photos but does not have experience in compiling directories. Other options were 
discussed, as well as when would be the best time to take pictures. It was suggested that 
opinions on this question be included in the online survey that is planned to solicit ideas 
from families on other topics.  

 

New Business 

● Unified athlete membership - Discussion began with Joe noting that we allow teachers or 
paraprofessionals membership in PTOEC with fees waived. He suggested that unified 
athlete members could follow this model. Kelly noted that high school students looking for 
a volunteer opportunity would not be able to pay $40. Ron was concerned that unified 
partners would enjoy the full benefits of membership in the organization without 
contributing to the funding of those benefits. Tara pointed out that unified partners cannot 
currently enjoy all the benefits, since they can only participate in three sports. The group 
agreed that if a large number of unified partners is ever realized and the finances of the 
organization are jeopardized, this policy can be revisited.  

o Motion 2017.10 Because unified partners are mentors and volunteers as well as 
athletes, their PTOEC membership dues shall be waived.  

o Kathy offered the motion and Kelly quickly seconded. Motion carried.  
o A new membership roster will be created to help coaches and board members keep 

track of unified partner members. 
● Sports physicals - Volunteers are needed to help keep the flow of athletes to the doctors 

running. Physicals will be numbered so that an athlete’s place in line is maintained. 
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● New Board Members - Board members discussed possible candidates for new board 
members to replace Ron and Sheri who will be going off the board in December. Joe will put 
out invitations to all members via the website and email. 

 

Items for next agenda 

Mikayla moved that the meeting be adjourned and Ron seconded.  

Meeting adjourned at 7:12 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kathy Costello 
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PTOEC Board Meeting 

December 6, 2017 

Meeting began at 6:12 p.m. 

 

Reports: 

 

Budget - Ron reported that we will break even this year. He had a report available for all to 

review. 

Joe reported that we are doing well with our financial budget. Our objective is to have one year’s 

expenses in savings but not go beyond that. Ron recommended we set up an endowment fund 

next year. Ron will bring the closed-out budget at the next meeting to use as a starting point for a 

new 2018 budget.  Ron advised audit is still outstanding and will be approximately $1,000.  A 

cash deposit from the last Fun Night is also pending. One membership due check bounced. 

 

SOADS – One of our Flag Football teams gave their trophy to a Springfield team because the 

Springfield team was rained out. 

Basketball Team and Skills is underway.  Regionals will be on January 28th.   

State Bowling – Our State bowlers took 1 second and 1 sixth place. 

Snowshoeing – Is underway and regionals are in Mt. Vernon on December 9th. 

 

Old Business:   

 

Trivia - Kelly reported that revenue $3,751.00. Joe thanked Kelly for all her hard work on this 

successful fundraiser. 

 

Glow-Bingo - Kelly spoke about Bingo. The date changed and is now scheduled for April 28, 

2018. Tribouts did not get booked for January from Jay at the KC Hall who we are splitting this 

fundraiser with. The Board agreed that we postpone the bingo to fall. Kelly will check with 

Tribouts to see if they have any dates in November 2018. 

 

Physicals - Joe reported that 77 Athletes that received physicals. A fruit basket and thank you 

were sent to the 2 doctors and a thank you note sent to the Principal of Douglas School. 

 

Family Directory - Barb shared a photographer that did family pictures at her house. Joe is not 

opposed to using an amateur photographer but feels the directory is the important/difficult part. 

Ron and Sheri remembered Jeff M. checking into this. 

 

New Business:  

 

Raffle:  Noreen Frame contacted Joe regarding the Christmas raffle. Joe gave her approval to 

send out.   

 

Scholarships:  Joe received scholarship applications for three athletes. Ron made a motion to 

approve and Kelly second it with all in favor. 

 

KofC Donation:  Bonnie will represent PTOEC at the annual KC Christmas Scholarship Dinner.  



35 
 

This is the event where we receive our annual contribution from the O’Fallon Knights. 

 

2018 Board of Directors:   

 

Dale Schwoebel was introduced and is interested in becoming a board member in 2018.  His 

biography includes having a daughter Amy, who is a PTOEC athlete. Dale’s company uses 

QuickBooks and he feels comfortable that he has the skills needed to be Treasurer. He and his 

family would like to get more involved with PTOEC. 

 

The 2018 slate of PTOEC Directors and Officers was nominated. 

Joe Harnar - President 

Jeff Mitchell - Vice President 

Dale Schwoebel - Treasurer 

Kathy Costello - Secretary 

Barb Reiner 

Bonnie Harper 

Nany Lang 

Kelly Wettig 

Mikayla Lentz 

 

Ron moved to approve all new officers and directors and Barb second with all in approval.  Joe 

thanked Sheri and Ron for serving as Board members over the past three years. 

 

Strategic Planning:  Joe will set up a breakfast/strategic planning meeting on an early Sat. 

morning in January to discuss the upcoming year. 

 

BofD Meeting Location:  Dale has offered to meet at his office in Fairview Heights near 

Lottawatto Creek for meetings next year. The February meeting will be held at Dale's office, 13 

Executive Dr, Suite 19, Fairview Heights. 

 

Family Travel Expenses:  Tara proposed choosing an athlete or family per year and rewarding 

them by paying for 1 or 2 nights of their lodging for one of their events. Discussion was had to 

instead evaluate all travel expenses as part of the 2018 budget review process and see if there’s a 

way to help defray the cost of lodging for families. 

 

Code of Conduct:  Barb asked about the conduct of the parent’s behavior and if handouts were 

given out and how that is going. Joe is going to embed this handout in the Organizational 

Handbook for next year. He will be merging the documents so it is all together, it will be 

uploaded on the website, etc.  Dale liked the idea of parents signing a contract. 

 

Uniforms:  Discussion was made to make sure uniforms are being laundered. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:02 P.M. 

 
 


